
 

 
 

 

March 24, 2016 

 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

 

Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess 

Secretary of the Commission 

State of New York Public Service Commission 

Three Empire State Plaza 

Albany, NY  12223-1350 

 

RE: Case 25937 – Proceeding on Motion of the Commission as to the Plans and Procedures of 

Electric Corporations for Load Shedding in Times of Emergency 

 

Dear Secretary Burgess: 

 

On April 11, 1980, New York State Electric & Gas Corporation (“NYSEG”) and Rochester 

Gas and Electric (“RG&E”) were in receipt of an order adopted by the Commission on April 2, 1980 in 

the above-noted case requiring each company to review its load reduction procedures as necessary to 

keep them on a current basis, and requiring each company to file with the Commission by April 1 in 

each year the identity of the specific location where a complete copy of its load reduction procedures 

will be kept open for public inspection by any persons. 

 

 The Companies wish to inform you that a copy of the NYSEG procedure, Emergency Electric 

Load Relief, continues to be on file in the System Operations Department, at the System Operator 

Workstation in the Wells P. Allen Energy Control Center (“ECC”) Building, located at 101 Murray 

Hill Road, Vestal, New York.  A copy of the RG&E procedure, Load Shedding Manual, continues to 

be on file in the System Operations Department, at the System Operator Workstation in the Energy 

Control Center (“ECC”) Building, located at 400 West Avenue, Rochester, New York. 

 

Please contact Michael R. Craven, Manager - Dispatch & ECC at 607-762-4502 to schedule a 

visit to the NYSEG or RG&E Energy Control Centers to view the NYSEG Emergency Electric Load 

Relief Procedures or the RG&E Load Shedding Manual. 

 

       Very truly yours, 

        
       Lori A. Cole 

       Manager, Regulatory and Tariffs 

       Rates and Regulatory Economics 

cc: Michael R. Craven - ECC 
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